2009-08-13 Report No. 17/2009: Change of rating by Fitch Ratings Ltd.
The Management Board of ING Bank Śląski S.A. hereby announce that on 12 August 2009 the 
Long-term Issuer Default Rating (IDR) assigned by Fitch Ratings Ltd. (“Fitch”) to ING Bank Śląski S.A. ("ING BSK”) was downgraded from “A+” to “A” with rating outlook “stable”. Other ratings of the Bank have been affirmed. After the change, the ratings assigned to the Bank by Fitch Ratings are as follows:

- long-term IDR: “A” – change from ”A+” 

- rating outlook ”stable” – affirmed 
- short-term IDR: ”F1” – affirmed 
- individual rating ”C” – affirmed
- support rating “1” – affirmed
The change of long-term IDR for the Bank results mainly from the change of ratings for ING Group and its entities, including the majority shareholder of ING BSK – ING Bank N.V. (“ING Bank N.V.”). The long-term IDR assigned by Fitch Ratings to ING Bank N.V. is “A+” (change from “AA-“), the outlook is stable and the individual rating is “B/C’ (change from “B”). 
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